The hall was decked out in 90th Birthday stuff, to help remind us that the Kiwanis Club of Dearborn has been in business for 90 years. Lots of pictures, and cool stuff. The official Party to celebrate the club's anniversary is July 18, but information about this Gala will be forthcoming from Richard Nettlow and his team, who are tasked with planning & throwing the Shindig. Treasurer Al was checking everybody in and trying to sell chances for the big Lotto Board. Prez Renea made Don Killion the Sheriff for the evening, and it was good for Don she did, as there were plenty of people trying to fine him. Don recently got out of the hospital and the masses at Wednesday's meeting had there arms up attempt to fine him for wearing a Rotary Pin and other misdemeanors.

The Prez was in Awe about the club being 90 years old-and gave many highlights of the club thru the years. 65 years of Peanuts, Kiwanitalk, Circle K, Key Clubs, etc. She also said that the paperwork for Kiwanis Club of DBN. HGTS merging with us is in the works, and there were many members of DBN. Hgts. with us.

Speaker for the evening was Kevin Schwartz a Social worker, from the A.R.C. He spoke to their services in treating people with disabilities and getting them out & about. They are located at Monroe & Military in Dearborn.

Club Elections are to be held tonight, May 30. Treasurer Al (a former U.A.W. official) said "Vote early & often".

I don't know how many and who helped, but the club was in the Memorial Day Parade, handing out Peanuts or riding and waving in convertibles. Thanks to all that participated, and hope we didn't lose anybody to the heat.

Next week-June 6 Cookout @ Frank Purrington's house-7309 Highview (north of Warren and East of Gulley) Dearborn Heights, Mi.

Burgers, Salad, Dessert, and Beverages.

Waiting for June to Bust out, Oscar Hammerstein